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Commencement –Chairman McArdle called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.  

Discussion – Medical Marijuana Bylaw c/o Jon Witten

Attorney Witten presented the draft Medical Marijuana Bylaw titled Draft Zoning Bylaw for the Regulation of Medical Marijuana Treatment Centers or Registered Marijuana Dispensaries. He explained that the Board will need to make a decision as to where they would be located, in section 4.0 Eligible Locations. There are three options; General Business, Limited Business and Limited industrial districts. There could also be an overlay or a designated area within a district. The decision should be made by the Board.  The bylaw will work in concert with the Code of Massachusetts Regulations (CMR) that were adopted recently and allow cities and towns to regulate the licensed treatment centers. The draft Bylaw requires the Planning Board to grant the Special Permit.  
Chairman McArdle asked if there was a danger of being too restrictive when looking about locations.

Attorney Witten explained that the Board could recommend a narrow area and expand over time, or it could recommend an entire district. Because of the CMR requirements, the likely hood of spot zoning is not a concern. The Town is subject to the decision of the Commonwealth as to who will get a license.
Clerk Hills noted that section 2.1 includes cultivation in the list of attributes of a Medical Marijuana Treatment Center and asked if we have to have all of these in the bylaw or can we remove some.

Attorney Witten suggested that we should have all of the attributes listed in 2.1 because we want to be careful not to undercut the CMR regulations because that would expose us to the risk of a challenge. A town can limit the location but cannot make the requirements so restrictive that it is impossible to build in town.
Attorney Witten explained that the draft bylaw terms are all defined based on the CMR.

Member Ryder suggested that wherever the treatment centers go, it should be in a district that has high visibility.  
Attorney Witten explained that because there is the Special Permit process the abutters will have the opportunity to voice opinion and also appeal any decision.

Clerk Hills noted that Section 5.4 states that treatment facilities cannot be within 500 feet of a residence or a residential district; this will eliminate most areas.
Vice – Chairman Kokkins noted that there is one area on Route Six that is backed up by Limited Business which could be a potential area. He agrees that the only districts to consider should be General Business and Limited Industrial.
After discussion Attorney Witten suggested looking at the assessors maps to see what areas would be possibilities given the 500 foot restriction. He also suggested the Board first decide on the Districts they would like to include.

Clerk Hills asked what the Board of Health position would be.

Chairman McArdle noted that the Board of Health was not going to do anything.

Attorney Witten suggested that it would be to the Towns advantage to work with the Board of Health to put together regulations. 
After discussion it was decided to continue to March 3rd to finalize the language of the bylaw and then advertise for the public hearing. 
Motion made by Member Ryder to make the decision with regard to the bylaw on March 3rd, seconded by Member North. 
VOTE: 7-0-0
Comments to the ZBA – Dale and Laura Briggs, Lot 17 Map 21
Attorney Witten explained to the Board that Land Court just recently ruled in the Towns favor under Chapter 48 section 3. The judge did remand it back take to the ZBA for clarification that in Marion Light Industrial could have solar facilities. The Judge is asking the ZBA for clarity, to show how solar is light manufacturing.  

Clerk Hills commented that he does not see how Light Manufacturing equals solar. 

Attorney Witten noted that the question is if the Light Industrial district permits solar. The ZBA may be looking at what language the Planning Board would suggest to give back to the court if any. The judge says in the decision that the court defers to the Towns own bylaw and how the ZBA would interpret. The judge is looking for a written response from the ZBA. The applicant can come back and reapply. 

After discussion it was decided move the subject to the next meeting of March 3, 2014.
Discussion - Report on Stormwater Calculations c/o Ken Motta, Field Engineering
Chairman McArdle explained that Clerk Hills had suggested that the Board should not be waving certain requirements of Stormwater Calculations.
Mr. Motta asked the Board what they are trying to accomplish.

Clerk Hills expressed concern that the Board is waiving the requirement without too much thought. Doing so is basically going back to lesser requirements of forty, fifty years ago which underestimate the current rainfall data. The Board should at least maintain what is in bylaw and consider increasing requirements to the Cornell data on the Northeast Regional Climate Center website.
Mr. Motta explained that Cornell study based on rainfall data, the TP40 based on what was done in the 60s and is generally accepted and required by DEP Towns are free to adopt the Cornell data and a lot have. He noted that he feels that it is overly conservative and overestimates runoff. The engineer must look at the site based on the current condition and designs to meet predevelopment criteria. You may now have artificially created stormwater runoff when there is none. It is not an exact science and one area that is sensitive during analysis is when put in the soil types. The Board has the authority to ask for additional testing of the soil types.
Chairman McArdle asked Mr. Motta if there is something the Board should be considering when granting waivers.
Mr. Motta noted that the Board does not act on waivers until they go through peer review and the engineer will comment if they take exception to a certain waiver.  You have a good set of Storm Water regulations on the books now and there are also built in safeguards that you can require certain standards to (Section 4600. Stormwater Management Section 2.2 Performance Standards) to be above the DEP standards.  

Chairman McArdle noted that the general consensus was that we have a good set of regulations and proper safeguards for the Stormwater Regulations.

Discussion – Zoning Maps c/o John Rockwell
Chairman McArdle explained that at past Town Meetings Zoning Amendments had been passed so the Town needed to update the 1999 Zoning Map. Town Meeting will need to approve the physical map itself to have an official map. It was noted that there were no comments from any Boards or Committees. 
Mr. Rockwell handed out an update that included FEMA Flood Plain maps. He made the 1999 zoning map and made a more user friendly map in 2009. There have been amendments and in 2006 there was a change that had been brought to Town Meeting which created General Business around the Washburn electric area.  
Mr. Rockwell explained that he spoke with Scott Shippey and he would like to have lot lines on the map. He noted that he expanded the boundary key, added a disclaimer and changed the title. He made the signature block for the Town Clerk listing articles and date and also state that this represents zoning maps. Once the Zoning Map goes to Town Meeting it would become an official town map. The map is in GIS format so we could make a KMZ file and put on the Town Website. He suggested that on the official zoning map we do not want lot lines but the one we use on a daily basis can include lot lines.
Member Gonsalves questioned if you could create the map for Town Meeting with the Flood Plain zoning because the VE zones are in limbo.

Mr. Rockwell commented that the Town must adopt what FEMA says are the Floodplain maps.

Vice – Chairman Kokkins commented that show the FEMA Flood Plain Maps as a layer but it is still for information use only, the official maps are the FEMA maps.
Chairman McArdle asked if we should just take the Velocity zone off of the map.

Member North suggested taking the FEMA stuff off the map and possibly have a separate map.

Clerk Hills suggested putting it on the map but have the caveat in red to make sure it is known.
Mr. Rockwell suggested that he draft a disclaimer and let the Board decide if they want to include the Velocity Zone or not.  

Mr. Rockwell questioned the need to change the map for each Letter of Map Amendment. He suggested the Board speak with Jon Witten about it.
Mr. Rockwell offered to revise and put the map into Town Meeting form and to create two versions for the next meeting.
After discussion it was decided to discuss again at the meeting of March 3 regarding the zoning map and getting it to Town Meeting.

Comments to the ZBA – Hawley Bigelow, 16 Pitcher Street

Clerk Hills noted that he had researched the lot and believed that the plan does not show all the resource areas.

Motion made by Member Ryder to not comment, seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 7-1-0 Clerk Hills voted Nay
Comments to the ZBA – Dale and Laura Briggs, Lot 17, Map 21

Motion made by Member Ryder to move the discussion to March 3, 2014, seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 7-0-0

Discussion – Master Planning, Discussion – Part Time Planner – Possible RFP (Request for Proposals)
Motion made by Member Ryder to move the discussion to March 3, 2014, seconded by Member Gonsalves.
VOTE: 7-0-0
Old/New Business

Bills

Motion made by Vice – Chairman Kokkins to approve the bill from WB Mason for name plate in the amount of $10.95, seconded by Member Gonsalves.
VOTE: 7-0-0

Motion made by Clerk Hills to pay $60.00 for the annual Citizens Planner Training Collaborative workshop for Clerk Hills to attend on March 15, seconded by Member Gonsalves. 
VOTE: 7-0-0

Approval of Minutes
Motion made by Member Ryder to approve the minutes from January 6, 2014 as amended, seconded by Member Gonsalves. 

VOTE: 7-0-0

Motion made by Member North to approve the minutes from January 21, 2014 seconded by Vice – Chairman Kokkins.
VOTE: 7-0-0

Note: Will consider minutes of August 12, 2013 at next meeting March 3, 2014.
Motion made by Member Ryder to adjourn, seconded by Member North at 6:45P.M.

VOTE: 7-0-0 

List of Documents Received:
Marion Planning Board Report on Storm Water Calculations dated 1/1/ 2014
Draft Zoning Bylaw for the Regulation of Medical Marijuana Treatment Centers or Registered Marijuana
Minutes of January 6, 2014 
Minutes of January 21, 2014

Minutes of August 12, 2013
FEMA Flood Plain Map

Comments to the ZBA – Hawley Bigelow, 16 Pitcher Street
Comments to the ZBA – Dale and Laura Briggs, Lot 17, Map 21

Respectfully Submitted,
Norman Hills, Clerk
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